FOREST LAKES PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Dear FLPOA Member:

As we mentioned in our last newsletter, we are changing our contractor for the weekly trash pick-up. The new contractor will be Beasley Disposal, Inc. (BDI). Their first trash pick-up day will be Monday, September 1st.

The last trash pick-up from Republic (our current contractor) will be on Monday, August 25th. Republic will be picking up their trash bins the week of August 25th. The bins will have to be placed at the end of your driveway that day for their pick up. BDI will be dropping off their trash bins the week of August 25th. We hope this will be a smooth transition. If you will be on vacation that week, please ask a neighbor to put your bin out on the appropriate day for you.

We hope our new offering of recycling service is as exciting to you as it is for the Board to be making it available. Recycling will require a separate container (with a green lid - see attached) that also will be dropped off the week of August 25th by BDI.

Recycling is made easy because BDI uses a single-stream recycling method, which means that no separating of recyclables will be necessary. Please refer to the attached sheet that explains in more detail that you can mix bottles, cans, paper and cardboard together in one container.

The recycling service is optional to every resident. There is no additional monthly charge if you opt-in. We hope that everyone will take advantage of this opportunity, but the final decision will be on each resident. There are three ways to sign up for this recycling service:

Choose one way to contact us with your name and address if you want to participate: Send your response by <u>August 12th!</u>

- 1. Email to: recycle@flpoa.org (Include your name and address)
- 2. Mail to: FLPOA, P.O. Box 285, Forest, Va. 24551 (<u>Use Form at bottom of page</u>)
- 3. Call Amy in our FLPOA office at (434) 385-7594

Your Board is very delighted that we can offer both trash and recycling for each resident. We are especially proud that these services are at no additional cost to you and, in fact, it will be an overall cost reduction for the Association.

If you experience any problems with either service, please contact Amy in our FLPOA office at (434) 385-7594.

DATES TO REMEMBER: August 25-29 Republic will pick up trash bins August 25-29 BDI will drop off their trash bins and recycle bins

DON'T FORGET TO SIGN UP - RECYCLING BEGINS SEPTEMBER 1

ecycling Mail–In Form	
es, I want to take advantage of Recycling. I understand I will receive a total of two trash containers 96 gallons each):	
Tame:	
ddress:	

Mail this form by August 12th to: FLPOA, P.O. Box 285, Forest, Va. 24551